
Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 7th August 2014
Extra Ordinary Planning Meeting

7.30 pm – Village Hall – Playgroup Room 
 M I N U T E S

Present:  
Cllrs Ali Blackburn, Steve Everitt, Mike Tucker &  Cllr Martin McDowell, CC Nigel Woollcombe-Adams.

Angela Roberts (Parish Clerk)

Apologies:
Cllr Steve Everitt, Cllr Kevin Sherrard , &  CllrJackie Buckle
	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by
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	The Meeting Opened at 7.30pm
The meeting adjourned 7.31pm
There were two members of the public present – Mr. & Mrs. Moon re- planning application 2014/1219. Mr. & Mrs. Moon came to the meeting to give further information regarding the re application for the erection of a New Agricultural dwelling at Yarrow Hey Farm, Tilham Street. Details of the proposed amended to this application were made and questions answered from the councillors.
Meeting re-convened 7.45pm
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(d)
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	Planning matters:
Planning Application 2014/1219/FUL. New Agricultural Dwelling @ Yarrow Hey Farm, Tilham Street. Baltonsborough.

Declaration of interest – none

Details of this application had been distributed prior to the meeting and the councillors were happy with the new amendments that have been proposed with this application.

It was proposed by Cllr McDowell that this application be recommended for approval. Council agreed motion passed.

Planning application 2014/1335/FUL –Erection of a detached dwelling(with agricultural occupancy tie)Ash View Farm, Southwood Lane, Baltonsborough.
Declaration of interest – none
Plans had been circulated prior to the meeting
This application was discussed. It was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that the final decision be left to the planning officer with comments ‘Concerns were raised over the changes in the elevations of the property. With the suggestion that there should be bunding / landscaping could be included on the site by way of conditions  to reduce the visual impact on the area.’
Council agreed motion passed.
Planning Application 2014/1184/HSE 

Declaration of interest – none
Plans had been distributed prior to the meeting. This application was discussed . It was proposed by Cllr McDowell that this application be left to the planning with the following concerns being noted on the response form’

It was felt that the roof pitch design was a concern in order to provide a healthy living environment etc.

That more thought should be put into the design of the elevations in order to be more in keeping with the surrounding properties’

Councillors agreed motion passed.
Planning application 2014/1469/LBC Highway improvements and the installation of Trief High Containment Kerb along surface of bridge @ Tootle Bridge, Mill Road, Nr. Barton St. David

Details had been viewed prior to the meeting. This application was discussed that the following observations be made:’ The council  agreed that the proposed improvements to the bridge kerbs were necessary, but they felt that the suggestion of the yellow speed indicator lines were not needed as there would be other warning notices in place.’

Council agreed motion passed.
Correspondence: Approvals, Refusals etc.
None received.
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	Payments for consideration
Smith & Derby 5 year Church Clock Maintenance contract £548.24
This was discussed and it was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that this cheque be written and paid at the next meeting. Council agreed – motion passed
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	Items at Chairman’s discretion
Vacancy for Parish Council notification for Co-Option notice.

As no applications for vacancy have been received direct to MDC following the resignation of Cllr Fox. Cllr Blackburn proposed that the co- option notice to be placed on the parish notice board asking for applications. Cllr Agreed Motion passed.
Following Cllr Willis’s resignation MDC will be notified by the Clerk so that an official notice can be provided by MDC and be posted to advertise this vacancy. More information next month.
English Heritage Report on Baltonsborough War Memorial – following concerns raised by Colin McNamee it was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that Mr. McNamee be invited to the next meeting to give the councillors more information. Council agreed motion passed.

Baltonsborough  Village Shop & Post Office. Following concerns from local parishioners regarding the future of the Village Shop and Post Office it was proposed by Cllr Blackburn that Mr. Robert Peto be invited to the next council meeting to give an update on the current situation and plans for the future. Council agreed motion passed.
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	Date of Next Full Parish Council will be on the

 4th September 2014.  Meeting closed at 9.30pm
	

	
	
	


SIGNED:  ________________________  Date:  ___________
NAME:  ______________________________  Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council             
